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 The text of the attached letter, dated 5 December 1994, from the Permanent Mission of 

the Federal Republic of Yugoslavia (Serbia and Montenegro) is being brought to the attention 

of Member States of the Agency, at the request of the Permanent Mission. 
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LETTER FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF 
THE FEDERAL REPUBLIC OF YUGOSLAVIA (SERBIA AND MONTENEGRO) 

TO THE DIERCTOR GENERAL, DATED 5 DECEMBER 1994 
 
 
Sir, 
 
 I have the honour to refer to the Agency’s Proposed Programme of Technical Co-
operation for 1995-96 doc. GOV/2768/Add.1.  We note with regret that FR of Yugoslavia is 
not among the countries whose projects are proposed for financing under the Agency’s 
1995-96 Technical Co-operation Programme.  May I remind that requests from Yugoslavia 
for consideration under the 1995-96 TC Programme were duly submitted and noted by the 
Secretariat.  We are aware of the limitations imposed under UN Security Council Resolution 
757.  Nevertheless, the problem could have been solved, as was done in the case of some 
other countries, by inclusion of the appropriate remark which would reflect the fact that the 
implementation of the proposed projects would be in accordance with the relevant Security 
Council resolutions.  This unreasonable stand taken by the Agency’s Secretariat prevents 
the FR of Yugoslavia from exercising the rights deriving from its membership in the 
Agency. 
 
 The situation created puts the FR of Yugoslavia in the position to reconsider its 
intention to continue cooperation with the IAEA including the fulfilment of its 
commitments under the relevant treaties. 
 
 I would be grateful, Mr. Director General, if you would bring this letter to the 
attention of Member States of the IAEA. 
 
         Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
         (signed) 
         Jelisaveta Djurickovic-Tuvic 
         Counsellor 
 
 


